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Hello, 
Submitting this public comment on Section 20.024.135(D) Transient Habitation – Low
Intensity Camping, on behalf of Mendocino County Fire Safe Council's Board President,
Nancy Armstrong-Frost. 

Emily Tecchio
County Coordinator
Mendocino County Fire Safe Council
(707) 684-9838
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August 14, 2024 


To the Mendocino County Planning Commission: 


The Mendocino County Fire Safe Council (MCFSC) would like to encourage you to solicit feedback and 
incorporate recommended fire safety measures from individual fire agencies in Mendocino before finalizing 
the zoning-code update for Low Intensity Camping.  


Adding an array of camping options in unsupervised and/or un-inspected locations, which may or may not 
have implemented appropriate fuel clearance or other wildfire risk reduction measures, will increase the risk 
of wildfire ignitions in the County. Given this increased risk, we are requesting that you require at least some 
offsetting safety measures, such as the following: 


• Requirements that both administrative and use permits facilitate notification and involvement of
local fire agencies before permits are issued within their Districts and dispatch response areas;


• Requirements that site maps are also submitted to local fire agencies for sites within their District
and dispatch response areas;


• Requirements ensuring that emergency vehicles can locate and access those sites year-round,
including reflective-address sign installation and proper clearance and road/bridge capacity for
responders’ vehicles;


• Requirements to ensure that defensible space codes are met annually;
• Requirements to ensure sites have proper suppression resources, including specifications on fire


extinguisher size and type as well as maintained water storage with appropriate hook-ups.


Additionally, can the Planning Commission provide further clarity on, D (11) Licensing and Transient 
Occupancy Tax: A Business License shall be obtained for all Low Intensity Camping uses and payment of 
any applicable transient occupancy tax? If Business Licenses are not issued for all sites as specified in Table 
20.176-A, will each site still be responsible for collecting Transient Occupancy Tax? Given the impact to fire 
and EMS agencies that these sites will inevitably create, we hope you will ensure that appropriate Transient 
Occupancy Taxes are collected for each site regardless of size.  


Thank you for your consideration of our concerns. 


Sincerely, 


Nancy Armstrong-Frost 
Board President, Mendocino County Fire Safe Council 
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